HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

FIRST EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JUNE 14, 2011 –10:00 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff also present were members of the Conservation Commission April Letourneau, Tina Tonello, Kathy Evans and John Peck and Conservation Agent, Mary Guiney to discuss a real estate transaction:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


RANDALL PROPERTY - RIVER STREET

Conservation has objections to the price, which was based on the figure from the accessed value, Randall is asking for this property.  There are four buildable lots on this land but if split it would not get approval from conservation.  Also there is an old barn on the property and Randall is asking that it be kept up but as stated by letourneau the barn is ready to fall down and it would be a liability for the town if it was to stay up.  

Despite the price Randall is asking, Pecks felt that better land may come up for the town to purchase in the future.

Seelig said that he will seek funds from other outside agencies such as the Wildlands Trust and see how much they will fund and get a price for an appraisal and get back to Conservation with an amount on both.  

This would work because Conservation does not want to use all their funds for this purchase.

Garron said that is a nice piece of property and would like to keep it and Schleiff added that he thinks they should pursue it for the right price. 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:20 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron

Clerk

/pjm

